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Dear Administrator/Provider/Superintendent:  
 
One of the challenges faced by Long-Term Care (LTC) settings is learning how to develop a 
respiratory protection program (RPP) and accessing resources for fit testing N95 respirators.   

The Department of Health (DOH) recognized the struggle that healthcare and LTC settings were 
having. A group of DOH occupational health nurses developed a DOH Respiratory Protection 
Program website with links to free online respirator medical clearance evaluation and free on-
site (mobile) respirator fit testing. The free medical clearance and free fit testing are funded 
through DOH by the CARES ACT.  The free services will be available through December 31, 
2021.  

LTC settings covered by this 
free service include:  
• Assisted living facilities 
• Skilled nursing facilities/nursing 

homes 
• Adult family homes 
• Supported living agencies 
• Home care agencies 
• Home health & hospice 

agencies 
 
LTC settings can find on the 
site: 
• The Five Steps of Respiratory 

Protection Program – this poster 
presents RPP requirements 
contained in regulation so that 
LTC settings know what to do 

• Directions for enrolling 
employees in no-cost, online respirator medical evaluations 

• Link to access free on-site fit testing  
• Frequently Asked Questions about fit testing, respirators, and medical evaluations to wear 

respirators  
 
In addition to fit testing and medical clearance evaluation, DOH nurses developed training for 
LTC setting administrators and staff. Some of the training comes in the form of a PowerPoint 
template that LTC settings can adapt and use to provide required respiratory protection plan 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.doh.wa.gov%2FForPublicHealthandHealthcareProviders%2FHealthcareProfessionsandFacilities%2FHealthcareAssociatedInfections%2FRespiratoryProtectionProgram&data=04%7C01%7Ckatherine.ander%40dshs.wa.gov%7C47db367c7d2f4bfa568608d9958141bd%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637705204787505421%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Mh87nEz%2FTrVd2%2FWbSIm2%2Bz6enegMOIXMfKYprQSdxhc%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.doh.wa.gov%2FPortals%2F1%2FDocuments%2F5000%2FDCHS_Respiratory-Protection-Wheel-graphic.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Ckatherine.ander%40dshs.wa.gov%7C47db367c7d2f4bfa568608d9958141bd%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637705204787515380%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=RmhrGxb6wfzXWbvb30k5x7j0Tw4p86R5w%2BPyKoB79Ow%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.doh.wa.gov%2FPortals%2F1%2FDocuments%2F5000%2FDCHS_Respiratory-Protection-Wheel-graphic.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Ckatherine.ander%40dshs.wa.gov%7C47db367c7d2f4bfa568608d9958141bd%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637705204787515380%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=RmhrGxb6wfzXWbvb30k5x7j0Tw4p86R5w%2BPyKoB79Ow%3D&reserved=0
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training for staff.  LTC settings can access this training support for free from the DOH 
Respiratory Protection Program website or by emailing HAI-FitTest@doh.wa.gov.  
 
It appears that the pandemic and our need for respiratory protection will continue for the 
foreseeable future. Thank you for your continued commitment to resident health and safety. If 
you have any questions, please contact Katherine Ander, Interim Infection Preventionist/Project 
Support at Katherine.Ander@dshs.wa.gov  

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Mike Anbesse, Director 
Residential Care Services 

 
DSHS: “Transforming Lives” 
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